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Fish and Wildlife Service defends gray wolf 

delisting from endangered list 
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The Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) in a letter to environmental groups signaled it may not put 

the gray wolf back on the endangered species list after it was removed under the Trump 

administration.  

 

In the letter to several groups that sued the Trump administration for ending protections for the 

gray wolf in October, FWS defended the decision, saying it was made “using the best scientific 

and commercial data available.” 
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“Our delisting action recognizes the successful recovery of one of the most iconic species,” FWS 

wrote in the letter to Earthjustice, the Center for Biological Diversity and other groups.  

The Trump administration made the move in October, ending more than 45 years of protections 

for the species. The population once stood around 1,000 wolves and is now closer to 6,000. 

 

President Biden had ordered a review of the Trump administration's move under an executive 

order issued on his first day in office.  

 

Reached for comment, FWS said the letter is not a substitute for their requirements under the 

executive order. 

“The letter provided to Earthjustice regarding the gray wolf final delisting rule was a routine 

response acknowledging receipt of their notice of intent to sue. The letter did not constitute a 

review of the delisting determination,” an agency spokesperson told The Hill by email. 

 

The response from FWS concerned environmentalists, who say the agency faces an obligation to 

review the wolf delisting due to Biden's order.  

 

“There is no way the Fish and Wildlife Service followed President Biden’s directive and 

completed its review in just five business days,” Brett Hartl, government affairs director at the 

Center for Biological Diversity, said in a release. “It's baffling that they went rogue by not even 

waiting till there was a new secretary of Interior to assess what happened under Trump.” 

 


